UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA 17241

August 21, 2018 Meeting Minutes

The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met Tuesday, 

August 21, 2018, at the Township Building, 455 Whiskey Run Road, Newville, PA  17241.  Heidi Clevenger called the meeting to order at 7:03 P.M. 

Present: Heidi Clevenger; Todd Chestnut; Stephanie L. Bitner and Dale Bailey; 
Approval of Minutes: Todd motioned to approve the July 17, 2018, Meeting Minutes, Heidi seconded; all were in favor.

Treasurer’s Report:  Todd motioned to approve the July 17, 2018 Treasurer’s Report, Heidi seconded; all were in favor. 

Visitors: Steve Wiser, Kim Wiser, Norman Myers - Steve Wiser inquired to the report that Greg Alleman had sent regarding the subdivision plans with the Great War Assoc.  
Correspondence: 
Nothing that needed action
Old Business:  
None
New Business:
There was a discussion regarding a resident complaint of not having speed limit signs on Subdivision Road.  Supervisor, Todd Chestnut, requested that the resident call him to discuss the issue.
Solicitor’s Report:  Sean Shultz was not in attendance.
Road Master Report:  Dale reported that we still need to put lines on Oak Bend Road, as well as, shoulders.  He also reported that the 2018-2019 salt contract is in.
Permit Report:  There were four building permit applications, two driveway permits and two septic permit applications.
Emergency Management:  Bob Shively informed that the Fountain Festival had wrapped up and that there was $1,010.00 that went towards vendors.  The temporary building for the truck on Reservoir Hill has been approved.  In regard to the flooding from all the recent rain, he reported that there was not enough damage statewide for funding from FEMA.  To qualify there had to be a total of 40% loss, and there was not.
Approval of bills for payment:  Todd motioned to approve the bills for payment, Heidi seconded; all were in favor.

Adjournment:  Todd motioned to adjourn the meeting, Heidi seconded, all were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 P.M.

SECRETARY,

Stephanie L. Bitner
